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POST 522 

GOETZ-ST.LOUIS 

NEWSLETTER 

American Legion Post 522 

 The September meeting of Post 
522 was held on September 19th with 19 
members in attendance. The meeting was 
convened in the usual and proper manner 
at 19:00 hrs. by Commander Carl Heiman. 
Three SAL members were in attendance 
with the Post. 

MINUTES: The Minutes of the August 
meeting were approved as reported in the 
Newsletter. 

GUESTS AND NEW MEMBERS: Member, 
Rocky Warner, was introduced. 

FINANCE REPORT: Finance Officer Al Yanc-
ey compiled the  following report as read 
by 1st Vice Commander, Joe Leone; Begin-
ning balance 08/01/18, $16,686,45, re-
ceipts, $3,775.40, disbursements 
$2,757.15, giving us a checking balance of 
$17,704.15, less the SAL balance of 
$683.00 leaves us with $17,021.15 

COMMITTEE REPORTS: Building, We have 
a used cooler in the storage room. Com-
mander Carl and Adj. Don picked it up in 
West Bend, Member Mike Grimm donated 
$100 towards the purchase price of $350.  
Membership, no report. Bowling, $100 
was donated to the bowling team for reg-
istration. 

SICK CALL:  

SERVICE OFFICERS REPORT: No report 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:  

CORRESPONDENCE: Maggie Anheuser 
sent a check for $20. 

NEW BUSINESS: Discussion on the Safe 
Halloween event brought forth a request  
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S 
al member, Walt Skipper, 
in his continued support 
of the Legion is now spon-
soring a Lobster Boil to be  

held Saturday, October 13th at 
5:00 P.M.. There are still a few 
tickets available at a Cost of $25. 
The meal includes a whole lob-
ster, flown in from Maine, and 
side dishes. The Post is open Tues-
day through Sunday at 4:00 P.M.. 
Many kudos to Walt. 

 Member, Fred Schmitt, has 
shown faith to our Post mission 
by mowing the grass at the Post. 
No small effort in this, our year of 
the mosquito. 

 Terry Mergener has 
helped by bartending and, on oc-
casion, stopped in to support our 
bar. The last time he stopped he  
brought his wife, Sherry, and 
member Mike Showalter with 
him. Thank you for supporting the 
Legion. 

 We now have our mem-
bership cards and member Jim 
Manz is mailing them to you as I 
write this missive. Thank you Jim. 

 I would welcome a re-
placement as Squadron Com-
mander. We could use some fresh 
leadership with new ideas. 

W 
OW! The Pig Roast was a 
roaring success 96 people,  
the pork was great and the 
side dishes were just as ex-

cellent! We are totally indebted to Walt 
Skipper for this affair. Walt even supplied 
the entertainment. He invited a young lady 
who plays the steel drum, she had people 
dancing through the evening just making the 
event that much more enjoyable.  We are 
told she will be at the Lobster Boil.  FUN! 

The Lobster Boil will be on Saturday, Oct. 
13th @ 5:00 p.m.. The price is $25 a lobster. 
The lobsters are being flown in from Maine 
and the meal will include side dishes. Once 
again we are indebted to Walt Skipper. The 
number of tickets is dwindling  fast. Tickets 
are available at the Post, bar hours are 4:00 
P.M. till ?, Tuesday through Sunday. 

 We now have a cooler in our stor-
age room and a new beer cooler in the bar. 
The storage room cooler, is used it was pur-
chased from a pizza parlor on the east side 
of West Bend. Comm. Carl and Adj. Don 
loaded the cooler from the pizza parlor onto 
Don’s trailer, in a steady rain I might add, 
and unloaded it at the Post. 

 Thanks to the support from 25 
Sportsman member Brian Becker, we were 
able to get a beer cooler from the Perlick 
corp.. It was a slightly damaged new unit for 
witch we were to pay $400.00.  The 25 
Sportsman were going to donate $400.00 
towards the beer cooler, but in fact donated 
the whole amount of $800. A new undam-
aged cooler unit is priced at $7,000. The 500 
lb. cooler was once again loaded onto Don’s 
trailer by a fork lift. Once gotten to the post 
with the help of members Frank Schmidt 
and Comm. Carl, we gotten the  unit unload-
ed. Later we removed the old cooler the 
new cooler was installed by members 
Comm. Carl, Bernie Schaefer, and Adj. Don. 

 We are already making plans for  
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Hello Members of the Mighty 2nd District 
This year the Post received the Post Excel-
lence Award and the Flag Ribbons, one for 
Post excellence and the other for 100% 
membership. Good work. 
 We continue to up grade the Post with new 
equipment and maintenance, a new storm 
door, some insulation etc. 
We had a successful pig roast, plenty of food 
and fine entertainment. See what you miss 
by not being “active here.” 
 
Bless you all 
Commander Carl 
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from member Courtney Maynard that 
we have a costume contest and a Brat 
Fry. 

NEXT MEETING:  Wednesday, October 
17th 19:00 

FOR THE GOOD OF THE AMERICAN LE-
GION: On Tuesday, Sept. 25, we will col-
lect the flags at local grave yards. Carl 
Heiman, Dan Goetz, Bernie Schaefer, 
Frank Schmidt, and Don Swearingen vol-
unteered. The Pig Roast, donated by SAL 
member Walt Skipper brought in $1500 
for the Post. Walt has generously offered 
to donate the food necessary for a Lob-
ster Boil on the 13th of October. 

MEETING ADJOURNED: 19:31. 
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our annual Safe Halloween. We have some new members who wish to make plans for a bigger 
event to include a costume contest and a brat fry. I would welcome input and help from all 
members. The Auxiliary, in the past, has put forth much of the effort in decorating and making 
refreshments for the Trick of Treaters, now would be a good time for our members and the SAL 
to step up and help with all aspects of the evening. 

     One of the small things we do for our deceased veterans in this area is put flags on their 
graves every year after Memorial day until after Labor day. After this time, we go back and col-
lect the flags from their graves. This year our duty became easier because member Dan Goetz 
lent us one of his golf carts to pick up the flags. This may have been a small gesture to him, but it 
sure made our job quicker and easier.  As I mention this about Dan I look at the other event he 
helps us with, that is our annual golf outing. He, along with Pat Farley, Al Yancey, and the kitchen 
staff, combine to make this a singular success. I do not yet know how well the golf outing did, 
but we had 46 golfers and I did not hear one of them voice a note of dissatisfaction with our 
efforts. 

     I hope by the next newsletter to be able to tell you that our chimney has new brick around it 
on the roof and a new cement cap. Local mason, John Miller has volunteered his services and 
yours truly has supplied the brick. 

     What makes all this possible is the selfless help of people like Dan Goetz, Walt Skipper, Al 
Yancey, Comm. Carl Heiman, Pat Farley, Mike Grimm, Frank Schmidt, Mark Baldwin, Brian Beck-
er, 25 Sportsmen, the Auxiliary, and SAL.  In other words it is our Community. This is why our 
Safe Halloween, our efforts at Camp American Legion, and our participation in the Richfield pa-
rade, all of which raises our visibility in the community, are so important. 

 Member, Mike Grimm, has undergone knee replacement 

 surgery and is doing well on the rehab. Not being one to let this 

 slow him down, he and Gail Neuens are planning to once again 

 have Sheepshead Tournaments. The day will be the third 

 Sunday of the month beginning in Nov.. The time will be 1:30 

 and the cost will be $15 to include a drink and a raffle ticket. 

W 
e who have been with 

the Post for a good num-

ber of years will remem-

ber Joe Grimm. Many of 

you have never knew Joe.  Joe Grimm has 

recently passed away, he was the uncle of 

member Mike Grimm. Years back, Joe and 

his wife, Sue, moved to Tennessee and re-

mained members. They also maintained a 

friendship with Gib and Rosie Schmidt, they 

corresponded back and forth. Anyone who 

was at the Richfield parade and saw Joe 

Grimm riding in a bath tub replete with a 

working shower head will never forget the 

response it received from those watching 

the performance.  He has left us. 
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The Unit meeting was called to order by President 

Karen Swearingen on Wednesday, September 15th 

2018 with 8 members present. Next meeting will be 

Wednesday,  October 17th @ 7:00 p.m.. 

Minutes: Secretary Gail Neuens: read the minutes 

of the Aug. meeting, they were  approved as read. 

Chaplain: Do to the absence of Lu Mueller the 

prayers were said by Ellen Schwenke.  Thank you 

Ellen.  

Treasure Report:    

Treasurer Joann Schmidt  

Balance forward:                                              $2716.48 

Total checks written:                                         $132.00 

Deposits:                                                                $70.00 

Balance as of September 16, 2018               $2654.48            

COMMITTEE REPORTS 

Sunshine Report:  

Chairman Barb Wollermann    

We wish to express our support, thoughts and pray-

ers to Secretary Gail Neuens and her husband, John 

who has had wrist/arthritis surgery in August and is 

experiencing  a painful recovery.  He is in his third 

cast and doing better.  This is good the hear.  

At the same time we find Sergeant-At-Arms Darlene 

Kullmann’s husband Tommy, having a near death 

infection in his abdomen, he was septic.  Tommy 

was taken to the hospital by ambulance, spent 3 

days in the ICU and  intubated, during this time his 

liver and kidneys were shutting down and he ap-

peared very yellow due to the infection.   After  

three days in the IUC he was well enough  to be put 

in a regular room where he spent 7 more days 

fighting his infection.  He was able to go home only 

to go back to the hospital everyday to get a treat-

ment of antibiotics through IV.  As of Tuesday, Sept. 

25th  the latest CT scan revealed the lesions on the 

liver were healed and his kidneys are back to nor-

mal function numbers. With this news he no longer 

has to get his daily antibiotic treatments.  He will go 

back for another CT scan at the end of October.  We 

need to say thank you Lord for this recovery.  This 

has been report by President Karen Swearingen.   

We are also aware on Monday, October 1st Mike 

Grimm, auxiliary member Teresa Grimm’s husband 

will be having knee surgery, wishing him and Teresa  

thoughts and prayers as they venture through this 

surgery. 

If you have any information for sick call of a mem-

ber or of a family member, please contact Barb at 

262-673-3710 so we can share the information with 

membership. 

Membership Report:   

Congratulations to Rosie Mary Schmitt she made us 

a 100% membership unit for 2018, lets help her 

continue with this achievement by paying our dues 

for 2019.  Rosie Mary is going to continue as the 

Membership Chairman, so please send your  mem-

bership dues to: 

Rosie Schmitt   (262-628-1803) Home phone 

1096 State Road, Hubertus, WI 53033 

The dues for  2019 can be paid now and they are;  

Senior $35 and Juniors $5.25.  

 For the god of the Unit  

  The Legion had an awesome Pig roast, for $10 you 

got a complete dinner with tasty sides and it all  

turned out to be a great success. This wonderful pig 

roast and its extras were all donated by Walter 

Skipper, who is a generous member of the Sons of 

the American Legion at our post.  Thank you Walt!  

The legion has many members who continue to 

donate their talents time, and material for the good 

of the Legion Post.  Thank you members. 

Next, Walter will be suppling LOBSTERS for a lus-

cious Lobster Boil at the post. A cost of  $25.00 will 

get you a whole lobster and all the sides.  Look for 

this to happen on Saturday, October 13th starting 

time 5:00 p.m.. A limit of 75 lobsters will be served.  

Get your tickets now  before they are all gone. 

Old Business  

 Our Auxiliary Unit 522 of Hubertus is having it’s 

one and ONLY  Holiday Cookie Sale fund raiser at 

“The Christmas in Richfield Holiday Craft Bazaar” 

on Saturday, December 1st. This event is held at  the 

Richfield Grade School on WI-167 Hubertus. We ask 

members or anyone  who wants to donate, for 5 

dozen or more of cookies or candy.   The baked 

goods will be needed by Friday, November 30th. 

Please bring to the post between 3:30 p.m. and 

6:00 p.m. on Friday, November 30th. At 6:00 p.m. 

we  begin to weigh and  package the goods  so they 

are ready for Saturday, when we sell them at this 

event.  Set-up is at 8:00 a.m. and the sale runs from 

10:00 a.m. till 3:00 p.m.. We can only be successful 

if many patriciate by baking or help selling on Satur-

day.  Some members get orders from people ahead 

of time so be sure to get some of our luscious cook-

ies before they are all gone.   The cookies are sold 

in one pound packages at $5.00. 

Desserts were made for the golf outing on  Satur-

day, Sept. 29th.  Thank you to all who had donated.  

Cookies and other  treats were made and donated 

by members for the Job Fair held at the War Memo-

rial on October 12th.       

New Business  

Wednesday, October 31st from 6:00 to 8:00 p.m. 

will be Trick or Treat at Bark Lake.  We will be open 

for the trick or treat families to come in  for warmth 

and shelter if needed on our Safe Halloween even-

ing. Decorating the post hall for Halloween evening 

will take place on Tuesday Oct. 30th @ 5:00 p.m. 

for all wishing to help decorate.  

October Birthdays 
Felicia Schmitt    Kris Yancey 

Gail Neuens      Sue Grimm 
Happy Birthday members! 
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